



THRANDESTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
Minutes of meeting held on 
Friday 24 April 2015 at 7.30 pm
Present: Parish Councillors Burn, Stebbings and Conroy, County Councillor Jessica 
Fleming (arrived 20.31), PCSO Martin (arrived 19.56, left 20.07) and 18 parishioners and 
the Parish Clerk.
1. Apologies for absence - Parish Councillors Garrett and Mortlock. 
2. The meeting was chaired by the Chairman of Thrandeston Parish Council, Councillor David Burn.  Councillor Burn opened the meeting and thanked those present for their attendance.
3. Minutes of last Annual Parish Meeting - the minutes of the meeting which took place on Monday 6 May 2014 were approved.
4. Matters Arising – none that would not be covered further on in the meeting.
5. Reports:
Thrandeston Parish Council – Councillor Burn, Chairman of the Parish Council, read a report on behalf of the Parish Council. A copy of the report attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk on request.
Suffolk Police – PCSO Martin gave a report on behalf of PCSO Faulkner which confirmed there had been two recorded crimes in the parish for the last year. A copy of the report attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk on request.

Mid Suffolk District Council – District Councillor David Burn gave his report. A copy of the report attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk on request.
At this stage of the meeting the Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer gave an overview of the draft accounts for the year ending 31 March 2015 and Councillor Conroy, as Chairman of the Common Committee, explained how Natural England grants had been spent on work to the Marsh and Little Green. 
Suffolk County Council - County Councillor Jessica Fleming gave her report as County Councillor for Thrandeston. A copy of the report attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk on request.  It was suggested that Jonathan Chown from Suffolk Better Broadband come along to a Parish Council meeting to explain more about broadband provision in the parish. It was suggested parishioners take part in an email survey to confirm their broadband speed.  
Thrandeston Village Hall – a report was given by Mrs Alison Murton on behalf of the Village Hall Association which included details of their bi-annual lunch time carvery which was always oversubscribed and the forthcoming Hog roast and vintage tractor rally. Mrs Murton also explained that the Association were keen to pursue options for a Village Hall sign to show people where the village hall is located.  
Parochial Church Council, St Margaret’s Church, Thrandeston – a report supplied by the Secretary of the PCC was read by the Clerk.  A copy of the report attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk on request.
6. Open Forum 
Telephone Kiosk – there was a unanimous show of hands for the removal of the kiosk.  The Parish Council would pursue this matter with British Telecom. 
Thrandeston Village Sign – approx. 50% of the meeting were keen on idea of a sign. A discussion then took place on where the sign could be placed and ideas of what image it would portray. The Parish Council would purse this matter.
Annual Hog Roast and Tractor Rally – Mrs Murton requested to volunteers to come forward to assist with the event. 
7. Suffolk Local History Council – Janette Robinson explained the purpose of the Recorders Scheme was to record what was happening today as it would be tomorrow’s history. The SLHC would like to recruit a person in every parish the county to be a village recorder. A local recorder would collect parish information such as parish, church magazines, election pamphlet and note all the changes that are happening in the village and then supply an annual report to the SLHC. Several parishioners expressed an interest in taking on the role and Mrs Robinson would liaise directly with them. 
8. Closing remarks.  The Chairman thanked those present for their attendance.
Meeting closed at 21.15
Minutes approved on ………………………………………………………………. 2016
Signed                       ……………………………………………………………….  Chairman
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